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Item 5. Other Events and Required FD Disclosure. 
        ---------------------------------------- 
 
     On September 30, 2003, our subsidiary Petal Gas 
Storage, L.L.C. (Petal) entered into a letter of intent with 
Southern Natural Gas Company (SNG), a wholly owned 
subsidiary of El Paso Corporation, regarding the proposed 
development and sale of a natural gas storage cavern and the 
proposed sale of an undivided interest in a pipeline and 
other facilities related to that natural gas storage cavern. 
The new storage cavern would be located at Petal's storage 
complex near Hattiesburg, Mississippi.  The letter of intent 
is non-binding and, following determination by SNG of 
sufficient market interest, it is contemplated that SNG will 
purchase the land and mineral rights related to the proposed 
storage cavern and will pay Petal's costs to construct the 
storage cavern and related facilities.  Upon completion of 
the storage cavern, SNG would acquire an undivided interest 
in the Petal pipeline.  SNG and Petal would also enter into 
an arrangement under which Petal would operate the storage 
cavern and pipeline for SNG. 
 
     Should this transaction be finalized, Petal will 
receive an upfront cash payment  as opposed to a volume 
based capacity and utilization payment charged under more 
traditional storage contracts.  Also, there would be no 
dilutive interest costs during the construction phase of the 
storage cavern, as SNG will pay Petal to construct the 
storage cavern.  We would continue to maintain our ownership 
in the existing Petal and Hattiesburg storage complexes and 
would maintain ownership in the Petal pipeline as well as 
retain capacity expansion rights in the Petal pipeline that 
could be used for additional storage expansions. 
 
     Before we enter into definitive transaction documents, 
the transaction must be recommended by the audit and 
conflicts committee of our general partner's board of 
directors, which committee consists solely of directors 
meeting the independent director requirements established by 
the NYSE and the Sarbanes-Oxley Act and then approved by our 
general partner's board of directors.  Additionally, 
construction of the storage cavern and the sale of the 
undivided interest in the Petal pipeline will require 
approval by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) 
of amendments to existing FERC certificate authorizations 
held by Petal for the facilities involved and receipt by SNG 
of FERC certificate authorizations for their ownership of 
these facilities. 
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